
Town Board Meeting  
Immediately Following the Annual Meeting 
April 15, 2025 
Bradley Town Hall  
1518 W Mohawk Drive 
Tomahawk WI 54487 
  
Chairman Kevin Koth called the meeting to order. Supervisors Joan Hilgendorf, John Crass and Jennifer Bishop were 

present.  

The Treasurer’s report was presented as follows: Building & Office Equipment Fund-$155,778.89 Equipment Fund - 
$113,670.64; General Savings Account - $415,301.28; Checking Account - $375,868.10; Capital Outlay - $23,675.00; 
Cemetery Fund - $70,586.58; Re-Evaluation - $40,000.00; and Greenwood Cemetery CD - $12,640.95.  
 
Minutes of previous meetings: Monthly Meeting on February 10, 2025, Hilgendorf/Bishop motion to approve. Motion 
passed 4-0  
 
Clerk's Business: 

A. Payment of vouchers #9474 through #9585 - Hilgendorf/Crass motion to approve. Motion passed 4-0 
B. Koth/Crass motion to approve the operator license for LeAnne Strahota. Motion passed 4-0 

 
Koth/Hilgendorf motion to approve Kari Kiser for Town Clerk and Phyllis Evans for Town Treasurer for a three-year term. 
Motion passed 4-0 
 
Koth/Crass motion to approve the proposal from American Asphalt for pulverizing and blacktopping in the amount of 
$148,575.18 Work to be completed on Navajo Trail, Tomahawk Trail, Sioux Trail, Cherokee Trail, Iroquois Trail and 
Nokomis Drive. Motion passed 4-0. 
 
Parks/Beach Report: Bishop/Hilgendorf motioned to approve Bethel Excavating to do the maintenance at the 
parks/beach/town hall for the 2025 season in the amount of $15,680.00. Motion passed 4-0. Crystal Beach will have a 
delayed opening until construction/landscaping is completed. Updates will be provided on the town’s website, radio and 
signs posted at the beach. 
 
Plan Commission: A request for variance for Brzezinski Family Trust located on Government Lot 4, Section 2, T35N-R6E 
located at N11710 Acorn Road was heard. No board action was needed. The next Plan Commission meeting will be held 
on Monday, April 28th at 6:00pm. 
 
Town Hall: Supervisor Hilgendorf will look into getting the clerk and treasurers offices painted. 
  
Road Report: Tree cutting and grubbing will be taking place to prepare the roads for blacktopping. The new plow truck is 
in but has not been received as there are some issues that need to be addressed before delivery. 
  
Other business not requiring board action: Open Book will be held on May 20th from 1-3pm and Board of Review will be 
held on May 28th from 3-5pm. 
 
As there was no other business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:16PM. 
 
Kari Kiser-Clerk 


